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April 29, 2024 
 
 
Mannie Cheung 
mannie@productcare.org 
 
Dear Mannie Cheung, 
 
Thank you for your email of February 1, 2024, and attached “Nova Scotia Lamp Product 
Stewardship Plan” by Product Care Association of Canada. The program plan submitted on behalf 
of the identified brand owners aligns with their obligations outlined in recent changes to the Solid 
Waste-Resource Management Regulations. 
 
The Steward Plan submitted to meet the obligations of your brand owners as required under 
sections 18I through 18L of the Solid Waste Resource Management Regulations is approved with 
the following conditions: 
 

1) Product Care presents their lamp collection and recycling program updates to the Nova 
Scotia Solid Waste-Resource Regional Coordinator Committee before August 1, 2024 and 
every other year following. 

 
Please submit a copy of the revised plan, which includes information requested in the above term 
and condition to Bob Kenney, Recycling Development Officer, at 902-499-2178 if you require any 
clarification or follow-up. 
 
I am pleased to have a sustainable regulated lamp stewardship program in Nova Scotia. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Honourable Timothy Halman, MLA 
Minister of Environment and Climate Change 
 
c: Robert Kenney, Environment and Climate Change 


